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AMESBURY SCHOOL COMMITTEE

SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES                                
AMESBURY HIGH SCHOOL

JUNE 3, 2013

[image: image2.bmp]
Present at 7:00 p.m. were Thatcher Kezer, Chair, Debra LaValley, Stanley Schwartz, Bonnie Schultz, Gale Hanshaw, Tom McGee, Michele S. Robinson, Superintendent of Schools and Liam Gallagher, Student Representative.
I.
CALL TO ORDER 

The Chair called the school committee meeting to order.  The Pledge of Allegiance was led by 
Ms. LaValley.
II.
COMMENTS BY VISITORS, DELEGATIONS

None.
III.
PRESENTATIONS

A.
Presentation of Citations and Gifts to Retirees


Mayor Kezer first Introduced Senator O’Connor Ives who would



be handing out the citations from the Massachusetts Senate.



Mayor Kezer announced the names and years of service of each of



the 2013 retirees and read aloud each citation given to each retiree


from him, as Mayor of Amesbury, one from the House of Representatives



signed by Michael Costello and one read aloud by Senator O’Connor



Ives from the Massachusetts Senate.  These presentations were followed



by gifts of engraved silver frames with pictures in them of the teachers in their



classrooms or a photo of something very special to them.  The following



Retirees were honored:

	Gagnon
	Pamela
	6/30/2013
	AES
	TCHR
	28

	Hanley
	Kay
	6/30/2013
	AMS
	TCHR
	15

	Hoehn
	Marybeth
	6/30/2013
	AMS
	TCHR
	32

	Iworsky
	Karen
	6/28/2013
	CES
	TCHR
	33

	Laufer
	Margaret
	6/30/2013
	CES
	TCHR
	23

	Pendergast
	Diane
	7/1/2013
	AHS
	TCHR
	21

	Pressler
	Ronald
	6/30/2012
	CES
	Paraprofessional
	21

	Scholtz
	Kathryn
	6/28/2013
	CES
	TCHR
	37

	Swart
	Sandra
	6/30/2012
	AMS
	ADMN
	23




When the presentations were over, Senator O’Connor Ives told the retirees


that her mom was a teacher for 37 years in public school education.  She



hears from past students of her mother’s who tell her that her mother helped



changed their lives for the better.  Each School Committee member told the


retirees their thoughts about their dedication and appreciation for all they 



did for kids while they were employees.  SAC Rep., Liam Gallagher, 



thanked Marybeth Hoehn and Diane Pendergast for all the help they gave



him while he was in their classrooms.
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B.
Whittier Vo-Tech Presentation – Bill DeRosa, Charlie LaBella, Tony LeSage



Superintendent DeRosa updated the School Committee with the statistics


and general information about Whittier Vo-Tech for the 12-13 school year.


He reported that a lot of the students do community service in Amesbury.


C.
AMS Student Handbook



Mr. Curry, Principal of Amesbury Middle School, congratulated all of the



retirees before going over changes to the handbook.  Mr. Curry explained that



there were very few changes to be made in the student handbook this year.



Ms. Schultz asked if the progress reports go out on the web with the poly’s.



He said all except 80-100 are distributed through the website.  Report



Cards are still sent home with the student but they are exploring ways



in which they can send report cards home through the ASPEN portal.


D.
AHS Student Handbook



Mr. Hamond also congratulated the retirees.  He went through the changes



that will be made at the next printing time this early summer.  Mr. Schwartz


asked what would be the latest date that the school committee would be able



to make changes to the handbook and not hold up the printing process.



Mr. Hamond said that they don’t have the books printed until mid-July.
IV.
 ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS


A.
Ms. Farrell, Assistant Superintendent said that the retiree reception and


presentations were really heartfelt and that Senior Sing Out was awesome.



She also enjoyed the dedication of the yearbook to Mr. O’Connor, Assistant



Principal at the Middle School.



Ms. Farrell proceeded to explain that mosquito spraying has been scheduled



for Child’s Avenue which is where the Landry Stadium is and where 



graduation is scheduled to be held.  Notices to parents and staff will



go out via ConnectEd.  It will be in keeping with the IPM Plan of pest



management as required.



Lt. Donovan of the Amesbury Police Department and Ms. Farrell are


working on a COPS grant application.  The grant comes from the U.S.



Department of Justice.  The funds are to be used for community oriented




policing services.  The application is due tomorrow.



The Chair stated that there is a close watch on the weather reports for



Friday night’s graduation.  He said he will defer to the Superintendent



on that decision.  Principal Hamond and the Superintendent spoke about



the possibility of rain for Friday night.  If the weather is definitive about



the rain, the graduation will be held in the auditorium.  Ms. LaValley



said that it will be broadcast live for those who can’t make it.
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B.
Superintendent’s Report



Dr. Robinson said that she was impressed with the professionalism demonstrated by


the teachers and staff who are retiring.  It is bittersweet losing professionals who have 


been as dedicated to the children of the Amesbury Public as our retirees.  She wished 


them the very best




There are a lot of activities this week, especially for the Senior Class.  Senior 


Sing Out today was fabulous; our students are very talented.  Tomorrow night is 



Baccalaureate
at 7 p.m.  Graduation will take place on Friday at 7 p.m. at Landry 



Stadium and the Academy Graduation will take place on Sunday at 2:00 p.m. in the



Holy Family Parish Hall.



Dr. Robinson updated everyone on the meeting date changes and additions.



The next school committee meeting was moved from June 18 to June 12.


The City Council is holding their public hearing on the budget on June 18.



The school committee will meet on Monday, June 24th for two meetings.



First will be a Finance Meeting of the Whole beginning at 5 p.m. followed



by a regular school committee.  The Senate general election will take place



on June 25th at the high school in the cafeteria.  



Dr. Robinson and Ms. Griffin attended a DESE session on the educator



evaluation tool.  The due dates of upcoming phases to the model have been 


moved back a bit.  More information should be forthcoming from DESE.
V.
COMMUNICATIONS

C.
Student Advisory Council – Liam Gallagher
Liam reported that no meeting has taken place since he last reported.
They are working with Mr. Kish on an alternate lunch for the cafeteria.

They are also working to coordinate a visit to the 8th graders who

will be coming to the high school in the fall. Ms. LaValley told Liam

that if there is a school committee that he cannot attend, he can ask the

vice chair of SAC to attend in his place.

Ms. LaValley congratulated the high school band for their participation

on Memorial Day.  Students honored the 150th anniversary of Gettysburg.

Congratulations to Girls Softball for moving on to a post season game

in Lowell on Wednesday at 6:45 p.m.  Also the Boys Track Team is
CAL Co-Champs and to the Math Team for their Tri-State championship.

These teams will be invited to the June 12th School Committee to be

recognized.  Also congratulations to Cassie Schultz for being named

CAL Player of the Year.
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VI.
Items for Approval or Early Consideration

A.
1.
May 21, 2013 Minutes

Motion by Mr. Schwartz, seconded by Ms. LaValley to approve the minutes of the May 21, 2013 meeting.  Unanimous, Yes.


B.
Business


1.
2nd Reading Policy JKAA-R Physical Restraint of Student Regulation

Motion by Ms. Hanshaw, seconded by Mr. Schwartz to approve Policy JKAA-R Physical Restraint of Student Regulation.  Unanimous, Yes.



2.
June & Summer Meeting Dates




The decisions made on the dates are:  Monday, June 24th a Finance Meeting




of the Whole beginning at 5 p.m. in the AHS Library.  Followed immediately




by a brief regular school committee meeting.  The July school committee



meeting will be held on Wednesday, July 10th and the August meeting will




take place on Monday, August 5th at 7:00 p.m.   There will be a goals



meeting held on Monday, August 12th at a place to be determined.


C.
Warrants


1.
$750.00
    
(5/23/13)



Motion by Mr. McGee, seconded by Ms. Schultz to approve the warrant dated 
May 23, 2013 in the amount of $750.00.  Unanimous, Yes.



$222,853.33

(5/30/13)


Motion by Ms. LaValley, seconded by Mr. Schwartz to approve the warrant dated

May 30, 2013 in the amount of $222,853.33.  Unanimous, Yes.

The Chair turned the gavel over to the Vice Chair and left the meeting at this point.

VI.
INFORMATIONAL ITEMS

A.
Subcommittee Reports


1.
Budget/Finance Subcommittee – Mr. Schwartz



Mr. Schwartz stated that this subcommittee had met prior to this




meeting.  They discussed the general fee structure for student



participation as well as transportation costs.




2.
Policy Subcommittee – Ms. Hanshaw
Ms. Hanshaw said that the policy subcommittee had met last
Thursday.  Ms. Farrell was at the meeting to discuss the 

School Choice and Residency policies.  The next meeting

will take place on June 20th at 11:00 a.m. in the Superintendent’s

Office.
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3.
Personnel Subcommittee – Mr. McGee



Mr. McGee reported that this subcommittee will meet prior to



the next meeting.

VII.
FUTURE MEETINGS AND AGENDA ITEMS



1.
Superintendent Evaluation (6/12/13)



2.
Review Academy MOU (8/5/13)



3.
District-wide Technology Overview (8/5/13)



4.
GLEC Director, Kim Oliveira (9/13)



5.
Special Education Facilitators
 (9/13)



6.
ASPEN/X2 Full Utilization Update (7/10/13)


7.
Request to Retire Athletic Jersey Numbers (8/5/13)



8.
Final Athletic Report (8/5/13)



9.
So. Hampton School Board (9/13)

Sam Wilmot will be asked to come to the July 10th meeting and talk about the Athletic Hall of Fame.  Glen Gearin will also be invited to that meeting.  Mr. Schwartz requested that the South Hampton School Board in September as their administration has changed.

VIII.
PRESS CONFERENCE
 None.
IX.
EXECUTIVE SESSION


None.

Motion by Ms. Schultz, seconded by Mr. McGee, to adjourn the meeting at 8:52 p.m., Unanimous, Yes.






Respectfully Submitted,






Tom McGee, Secretary
Amesbury Public Schools Mission Statement

The Amesbury School District is unconditionally committed to every child, ensuring that all students experience success through the development of attitudes and skills necessary for lifelong learning by providing the highest quality staff, meaningful learning experiences, and a vitally involved community.
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